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Committee Secretary 

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport References Committee 

PO Box 6100 

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600 

Australia 

22th August 2015 
 

RE:  Inquiry into the decision to commit funding to the Perth Freight Link 

        project:   Audio Recording, addendum to North Lake Residents 

                         Submission - Roe Highway Stage 8.  
 

Dear Mr. Watling, 
 

Please find attached an audio recording of a meeting in early July 2009 on the 
process of consultation for the proposed Roe highway Stage 8, with combined 
community groups and AECOM (consultants for Main Roads) Mr. David Azzan 
Director of Planning, and Jamie Shaw Environmental Officer. 
 
Permission was given from all who attended the meeting to record this session, the 
recording has not been edited and runs for approximately 1hour and 20 minutes.  
 
To date the recording has not been sent to anyone as no members who attended the 
meeting have requested a copy. My recollection was that one of the consultants said 
that he wanted a copy, I have checked through my sent emails, but have not found 
one that reflects that a copy had been sent. Since the meeting, no request from 
AECOM for a copy has been received. 
 
This recording is important to the committee as it highlights key points mentioned in 
our submission. It also shows that AECOM considered South West Aboriginal Land 
& Sea Council, (SWALSC), as the traditional indigenous owners of North Lake and 
Bibra Lake. 
 
The recording has been uploaded as an unlisted YouTube link as the audio file is too 
big to email, I have also sent you a WeTransfer email that will allow you to download 
the audio file and distribute to the committee members via the same WeTransfer 
email link, this would make it easier for play back on their computers. Here is the 
YouTube link.  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3NE2YJD_QmQ 
 
Also in attendance was a journalist for the Cockburn City Herald who reported on the 
meeting. Although the meeting runs for over an hour, it highlights the concerns of the 
community and, how AECOM’s given mandate from the W.A Government was to 
consult on the design of Roe Highway Stage 8 to be built, regardless of how 
important the environmental, social and indigenous heritage significance is. 
 
No option for the “No Roe Highway” or alternatives outside the area were part of the 
governments terms of reference, hence Mr. David Azzan comment that AECOM is 
not payed to come up with a NO Roe Highway option. 
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Yours faithfully 
 
Joe Branco 
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